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Cody Holp Memorial Baseball Field Community Association

On behalf of the Lewisburg Community Association, | am sending you this letter to ask that you
collaborate with us as we build a state-of-the art baseball and softball complex at Tri-County North
Schools in Lewisburg, Ohio. We find it fitting that we build this new complex in memory of and in honor of
one of our community’s finest, Cody Holp. Cody was an All-Star baseball player and graduate of Tri-
County North who tragically lost his life (along with six other individuals) during the Bluffton baseball
team bus crash in March in Atlanta.

Cody was a super individual and athlete. He was living his dream of playing college baseball at the time
of the accident. Cody's enthusiasm and compassion for life and the game of baseball was extraordinary
He didn't know a stranger, making friends and touching the lives of everyone he met in his own positive
way. This was evident at his funeral where thousands of friends and acquaintances gathered to pay their
respect to Cady and his family.

Now it's our turn to thank Cody for everything he did and for what he meant to us. The Lewisburg
Community Association is in the process of collecting funds to build this complex that ultimately, will
benefit our entire community. Our current baseball field often floods and does not have all the amenities
needed for the convenience of players and fans.

This new, first-class facility will include a baseball and softball field, lights, a press box, bleachers, a
concession stand and restrooms. We are also planning to construct a building to store equipment to be
used for practice during inclement weather and throughout the off-season. This practice facility will
include batting cages, pitching machines and other equipment that will enhance our athletes’ strength
and skills. Also, by having a practice facility, much-needed gym time will be freed up which will benefit
other school and community activities.

Similar complexes can cost up to $1 million. While some businesses and individuals have indicated they
will offer their assistance through labor and some materials, we really need your financial support to
make this a reality. Your donation will make a great impact in our community — the same way that Cody
did! We are eager to talk with you about this venture at your earliest convenience.

If you have any guestions, please contact Pam Baker, President, Lewisburg Community Association, at
937-962-2180. Ycu can send your tax-free contribution to:

Lewisburg Community Association

420 South Floyd Street

Lewisburg, OH 45338

Thank you for your time and we look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Member, Lewisburg Community Association




